

Liam Richards Environment Advisor – Hera Mine Hera Resources Pty Ltd GPO Box 7 BRISBANE QLD 4001

30/04/2020

Dear Mr Richards

## Hera Gold Mine (10\_0191) Extension of Time to Submit Management Plans

I refer to your letter dated 28 April 2020, requesting an extension of time to submit the following revised management plans, as required under project approval 10 0191:

- Hazardous Materials Management Plan as required under condition 41 of Schedule 3 of 10 0191; and
- Waste Rock Management Plan as required under condition 43 of Schedule 3 of 10\_0191.

The Department's letter of 24 April 2020 required the submission of the revised management plans within 3 weeks (ie. 15 May 2020). However, the Department notes that condition 5(c) of Schedule 5 of 10\_0191 allows for the revision of any relevant management plan within 3 months of an independent environmental audit, to the satisfaction of the Secretary.

Following consultation with the Department's Compliance Unit, the Planning Secretary has granted an extension of time until 4 July 2020, to submit the revised Hazardous Materials Management Plan and Waste Rock Management Plan.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Philip Nevill on (02) 8275 1036 or via email at philip.nevill@planning.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Stephen O'Donoghue

Director

Resource Assessments

As nominee of the Planning Secretary